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President Richard M. Turner, III, has been appointed to serve
as a member of the American Council on Education (ACE) Commission on
International Education.

APPOINTED

His appointment will run until December 31, 1990.

The commission serves as an important advisory body for the council in the
field of international education policy. During the next few years, it
will be dealing with efforts to raise federal support for international and
foreign language studies. It will also monitor progress on ACE's major
study of undergraduate programs, and assist in implementing the resulting
recommendations.

GOOD WORK NOTED - Each month the Oregon Small Business Development Center
Network recognizes the important contribution support staff have made to

the program. The Support Staff Award is given to an important player on
the SBDC team to acknowledge the effort made to "help build the best-run
businesses in America." This month's award goes to business management
specialist Wendell Anderson. Wendell, who has been at LCC a little over a
year, promotes the center within the community. Congratulations Wendell1

IT'S TAX TIME AGAIN - The Library has many resources to help get you
through tax season. Federal and Oregon income tax forms are available -
multiple copies of approximately 18 different federal forms and schedules

All other forms may be photocopied from masters in a

There are also booklets on the new tax laws,

a videotape and cassette are available to help you fill out
You will find these tax aids by the reference desk. Kathy

Reference Librarian, ext. 2355

are in paper copy,

reproducible copies notebook.
In -addition,
these forms.

Wiederholt,

GET YOUR QUESTIONS ANSWERED - LCC's ANSWER PROGRAM is available to staff

who would like to have a question or concern addressed but want to remain
anonymous.

and then returned to me.

administrator for response; the questioner's identity is kept confidential.
He or she is allowed ten working days to return an answer to me.
forward the response to the staff member.
Advancement, ext.

ANSWER forms may be picked up in front of ADM 210, filled out.
The question is then forwarded to the appropriate

I then

Diane Prokop, Institutional
2591

MARK YOUR CALENDAR - All staff are invited to a reception planned for
Sharon Rexford of the Cottage Grove Center who is leaving to take a job
with the newly established Oregon Coast Community College Service District.
It will be held Thursday, February 4, from 4 to 6 p.m. at the Cottage Grove
Center.

Green after the reception should call Maxine at 942-4202.
the LCC staff in 1975 as part-time instructor of typing and keyboarding.

FEBRUARY SEMINARS

Those interested in attending a no-host dinner at the Village
Sharon joined

Positive Telephone Communications -
8:30 a.m. to noon, February 9, Holiday Inn, $24
This workshop is for everyone who uses the telephone,
learn how to handle each call professionally, how to listen
effectively, and how to create a positive telephone image.

Professional Image and Communication Skills -
9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Friday, February 26, Eugene Conference Center,
$49, includes lunch and materials

This challenging and motivating seminar will show you how to project
a powerful self image, cope better with stress, communicate your

ideas with impact, and get the most from each day.

To register, or for more information about these and other seminars,
contact the Small Business Development Center at 726-2255.

You will



HELP!

Wlio Can I Turn To For CaU On Tlie IRS

For FREE

Tax Help’87 TAK ADVICE?
Jaimaiy 1—Out wltii the old and on with the new. But before you

anally wave 1987 good-bye, you’ll need to settle things with Uncle
Sam. Yes, taoces.

With the sweeping changes In the tax laws, this year might be a.
good one to pass on the headache of agurtng outyour taxes to a pro

fessional. But before you hire someone, be aware that the range of tax
preparation services offered by different types of tax preparers

depends on their education and training. What you need depends on

your Income situation.
If your return contains only W-2 and small Investment Income with

basic Itemized deductions, you can go to any reputable tax preparer
for help. That includes PobUc and. Non-Ceitlfled AcconntaTTtB, as

well as other tax experts, such as national firms or local individuals.

If your return is more complex, you should consider consulting a
more highly trained individual, such as a Certified. Poblic Acconn-

■ Toll-Tree Hot Linast CaII

the toll-free number, listed In

your Income tax packet for an
answer to any question. They
won’t ask your name, so ano
nymity is guaranteed.

■ 1-80OA24-TOBM: Call for

forms or free publications on
more than 90 tax topics. Highly
recommended are Publica

tion 920 "An Explanation of the
Tax Reform Act,” and IRS Publi
cation 17 ‘Y'our Federal Income

Tax.” (You’ll also find an order
blank for forms and publica
tions in your tax packet.)

■ Tele-Tax Service: Check

jroup tax packet for the Tele-Tax
Number in your area The toll-
free Tele-Tax Service gives you
access to about IBO recordings

on various tax topics.

■ Wallc-ln Service: Fbel free

to drop in atyoim local IRS Dls-
trk:t Office to a^ {^isstions or to
attend self-help classes. The lEfl
operates more than BOO walk-ln
offices,

■ VITA: If you know a senior
dtizan needing tax counseling,

call your local tax assistance

number to enlist the help of a

local, specially trained
community-service volunteer.

■ raS Service By Mall- If
you make under $50,000 per
year, you can send your signed

return to the IRS vrtth your W-2
wage statement attached, and
Income and expense informa
tion filled In. Whan 3^ mail
your return by April 16, the IRS
will figure your taxes for you
Check your tax packet for
details.

■tArr*: qi* agarr*

A Certified Public Accoioatant (CPA) will advise you on alternate

ways to prepare your tax return, and can represent you before the
Internal Revenue Service (IRS). CPAs are governed'^ the code of
ethics of a professional organization, which requires that each CPA

pass a stringent Initial exam, and then continue earning education
credits on a yearly basis.
An Agent is also authorized to repre^nt you before the

IRS. Enrolled Agents are certified by the IRS after passing a govern

ment exam or after working five years as IRS auditors.
If your tax situation becomes involved and threatens to take you

into federal court, CPAs and Enrolled Agents will recommend a Tax

Attorney, who specializes in tax problems. Attorn^—with or with

out tax training—can represent you before the IRS.
Before hiring a tax service to prepare your return, here are a few

things you should ask;
■ How much will preparing my return coat?
■ Vrtiat kind of accuracy check will be made on It?
■ Will It be reviewed for mathematical errors only or also for

errors in tax law Interpretation?
■ Is the preparer willing to sign my return and provide his or her

Social Security or Federal Identification Number on the return?
■ V71U the preparer represent me if the IRS audits my return? If

so, vrill there be an extra charge?

The preparer should not guarantee you a refund before completing

your return nor suggest that you take non-axlstenL deductions or
commit other dishonest acts. The preparer should not ask you to sign
a blank return or one completed in pencil

And remember, although you hire someone to prepare your return,

you are personally liable for any additional tax, interest, or penalty.
That threat alone should spur All taxpayers to hire the most compe-

I tent and honest tax preparer available for the moneyl

FRIDAYTHURSDAYUEDNESDAYMONDAY TUESDAY

Sweet tc Sour Cabbaoe

Lenny Li's Eqq Soup
Chili

Poor Boy Chicken

Clar> Chowder

Chili

Chicken Noodle Soup
Bee-f Ta*ato Rice

Chili

Soup Mediterranean Chowder

Bee-f Noodle 1.10; 1,50
Chili 1.15; 160

Crean of Broccoli Soup

ABC t^egetable Soup
Chili

Han & Sc. Potatoes 1.60

Bar-B-Que Chicken 1.45

Grilled Beef 6 Cheese 1.55

Mexi. Casserole 1.50

Fish t Chips (3pc) 1.75

Sloppy Joe 1.65

Chunk of Cheese Meat Loaf 1.751eQetable Fry w/

Curried Chick over Noodlesl.75 Cheese sauce 1.65

Roast Pork 1.85

Cabbage w/ Sausage 1.65

Beef Pot Pie 1.80

Chicken Fried Steak 1.85

Meat Ball Sand, 1.75

Cafeteria

Hot Foods

Beef Eater 1.80

Mashed Squash

Spinach
Hashed Potatoes

Veoetable! Peas i Corn

French Cut Green Beans

Hashed Potatoes

Hexica!i Corn

Buttered Broccoli

Mashed Potatoes

Lina Beans

Cauliflower/Sauce

Hashed Potatoes

Liegetable Medley
Carrots O'Brien

Mashed Potatoes

Snack Bar Taco $1.10

Tanale Pie 1.50

Hot Beef Sandwich 1,95

Taco $1.10

Soft Burrito $1.60

Hot Turkey Sandwich 1.85

Taco $1.10

Eicanino Steak 1.80

Hot Pork Sand, 1.95

Taco $1.10; Enchilada

only 1.15; w/beans 1.50
Hot Beef Sandwich 1.95

Taco $1.10

Mexi Casserole 1.50

Fried Chicken 1.45

Mini Lunch: Curried Chicken

Salad, i7eo. Roll &
Butter 1.50

Vegetable Fry, Veg.
Salad, Roll t Butter 1.50

Kan tt Seal.

Salad, Lieg.
Mexi Casserole, Veg.,
Salad, Roll & Butter 1.50

Beef Pot Pie, Salad

Veg., Roll t Butter 1.50

Potatoes

Roll i Btr. 1.50

Vegetarian: Macaroni & Cheese 1.50 Eggplant Cheese Bake 1.50 Cheese (t Spinach 1.50
B1intzen

Cauliflower Suprene 1.50$1.50 Breen Pepper
w/Cheesy Rice

Chunk Cheese Meatloaf

Salad, Veg., Roll &
Butter 2.65

Lunch Uagon

Special
Roast Pork, Potatoes

Vegetable, Roll i
Butter 2.65

Chicken Fried Steak

Potatoes, Veg,.
Roil 4 Butter 2.65

Bar-B-Que Chicken

Potatoes, Veg, Roll
4 Butter 2.25

Fish 4 Chips, Veg.

Salad, Roll 4
Butter 2.65
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - Volunteers are needed to conduct a voter information

survey on behalf of the LCC Advocates. The survey will be taken on
Saturday, February 6, 9;30 a.m. to noon, and will gather information that
will help determine precinct support for LCC. If you can help, contact
Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext. 2302.

INPUT APPRECIATED - The Board work session last weekend provided an
opportunity for lengthy discussion on whether to proceed with the
conversion to a semester system. It was noted that there appeared to be no
inherent advantage to either the quarter or the semester calendar for
community college students; students were being served well on both
calendars in community, junior and technical colleges across the country.

Only three Oregon community colleges appear likely to convert to the
semester calendar. It was, therefore, felt that the decision regarding
conversion should be deferred. A formal recommendation will be made at the

February 17 meeting of the Board of Education. Any input you wish to
contribute before that time will be considered and appreciated. Please
send a written message or E-Mail with your comments to President Richard M.
Turner. For further clarification or information, contact the President;
Vice Presidents Belcher, Carter or Hillier; Executive Dean Warford; or

members of the Quarter vs. Semester Calendar Task Force (Ms. Julie
Aspinwall-Lamberts, Mr. Steve John, Ms. Kay Malmberg, Mr. John Winquist).

ACADEMIC CALENDAR CHANGE CONSIDERED - In response to suggestions that
inservice be spread throughout the college year. Vice President Jack Carter
is developing a proposal to place before the Board of Education at its
February 17 meeting. Persons with suggestions should contact Carter by
next Monday at the latest. One proposal calls for four days of inservice
at the start of the college year and four days at other times; just after
Thanksgiving, at the start of winter term, and at the start of spring term.
Another option calls for maintaining the status quo.

CHECK YOUR FIRST AID KIT - LCC policy and OSHA guidelines require that
first aid kits be available to all staff. Those with kit questions may
contact department heads or Sandy Ing at Student Health Services, ext.
2666.

EVALUATIONS ARE DUE - Faculty comprehensive evaluations and 1988/89
contract recommendations for all probationary faculty employees are due in
Personnel Services by 5 p.m. on Tuesday, March 1. If you have misplaced
your list of probationary faculty employees, or if you cannot meet the
March 1 deadline, please notify Lee Sowers, ext. 2583. Otherwise, notice
of intent not to rehire could be sent to an employee in error.

AFRICAN MUSIC EXPLORED - In celebration of Black History Month in February,
KLCC 89.7 FM explores the legacy of the African musical heritage, focusing
on African music in the United States, Cuban religious music, the Brazilian
samba, and African-American hymns,
a series of four half-hour documentaries hosted by musician Taj Mahal.
KLCC will broadcast the series in stereo during its Tropical Beat program
each Friday night in the month of February at 10 p.m.

"Music From Africa to the Americans" is

THANKS - I have been able to reflect on many fond memories of my
mother while mourning her unexpected passing. To all of my kind and caring
friends and staff members of LCC, I want to thank you for your calls,
cards, and flowers. Your support at this time helps the hurt disappear
much easier. Pat Williams, Office of Financial Aid.



INFORMATION NEEDED - Computer Services is ready to install Statistical
Package for the Social Sciences on the mainframe. If you have any
experience using SPSS in a mainframe environment, call Julie
Aspinwall-Lamberts, I.R.P.E., ext. 2576,
Services, ext. 2245.

or Jim Keizur, Computer

THANKS TO YOU!

Department would like to take advantage of the brief lull during another
busy term to extend a sincere and heartfelt "THANKS TO YOU" to the

personnel in the Bookstore, GED, Student Records, Admissions and

Financial Services for all their extra effort, cooperation and courtesy
extended to us and to our students. Your collective willingness to go
"that extra mile" has made it easier for us to serve our students. We

know that your efforts help us successfully serve and keep our clients,
and we want you to know how much we appreciate it! Your fans: Bob Way,
Judy North, Diana Donohoe-Lindsey, Renee' Lo Pilato and Dixie
Maurer-Clemons

- The injured Worker Retraining Program in the CWE

RIDE NEEDED - If you are planning to attend the Retention-Intervention
Conference in Portland this week, I would appreciate a ride back to
Eugene from the conference on Friday. Please call me if you want to
carpool back. Dave Oatman, HSC, ext. 2515

-ADS-

FOR RENT - My Sunriver cabin still has openings for winter skiing in
February and March. Presidents' weekend and spring vacation are booked
(except March 25, 26), $45 per night, sleeps four to six people. Call
Ginny Nelson, English & Foreign Language, 686-8188 or ext. 2419

FOR SALE - Older model 40" electric range, good condition - $50. Beth
Edwards, Health Occupations, 747-9925

FUNDRAISER

It will be held Tuesday, March 8, 7 to 10 p.m., at the Eugene Country
Club. The cost is $10 per person. For more information, call Carol

Beckley, Administrative Services, ext. 2363, or Mabel Armstrong,
Science, ext. 2446.

It's time for the fundraiser Chocolate Lovers for WISTEC. II

Lane Community College

Januar)' 29, 30

February' 3-6
8:00 p.m.

A George Herman Comedy
Directed by

Judith “Sparky” Roberts

Tickets:

LCC Box Office, 726-2202

Marketplace Books

A Geuxj^'

- ©

USED EQUIPMENT SALE
February 1-11,1988

Lane Communiry College has (or sale on a sealed bid basis me lotlowino Hsted
^ obtained trom me LCC Purchasing'Oflice

aooo East 301h Avenue, Eugene, Oregon, 97405. During normal woihlog hours'
P'ooosais will be accepted atter 2:00 p.m Februarv 11

'”2' -n submitted in sealed envelopes and shall have the
words Bid. Surplus Eguipment Sale #B7/88-04‘.

ITEM t DESCRIPTION MIN. BID

1 Wurlitzer 3/4 Grand Piano

Spider (3/4 Piano Dolly)

Spinet Piano

Spinet Piano

Lowery Holiday Organ

Minshall Organ

1964 Dodge Van

$800.00

$200.00

$300.00

$250.00

$800.00

$150.00

$250.00

Best Offer

2

3

4

5

6

7

8 3- NBI Word Processing Units
^ r^y be by cowaci^g LCC Pt«»erty Com.et 726-2208 exl 2571 Terms ot

payable to ICC Au items are sow as is. wt^eie is' ICC
° »na lejeci an, ano.or aH bws, ano/oi accepi

. ineows being most responsible and beneliciaHo Lane ComrrhinnyColtege ^
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TODAY - Reception for Sharon Rexford, 4 to 6 p.m., Cottage Grove Center

SUGGESTION DEADLINE EXTENDED - Suggestions for changing the academic
calendar to spread inservice activities throughout the year can now be
submitted to Vice President Carter until Tuesday, February 23. A proposal
will be drawn up to place before the Board of Education at its March 9
meeting. One proposal calls for four days of inservice at the start of the
college year and four days at other times:

Fall Term

Inservice:

Term would end on Tuesday, December 20, 1988, rather than
Friday, December 16, 1988

Winter Term

Inservice:

Term would end on Monday, March 20, 1989, rather than Friday,
March 17, 1989

November 28-29 (Monday-Tuesday)

January 3 (Tuesday)

Spring Term
Inservice: March 27 (Monday)
Term would end on Monday, June 12, 1989, rather than Friday,
June 9, 1989

Another option calls for maintaining the status quo.

LIGHTS, CAMERA, ACTION! - LCC television spots focusing on "teachers who
care" will air February 15 through March 15 on KEZI, KMTR, and KVAL,
Institutional Advancement, the Marketing Council Advertising
Subcommittee, and the advertising firm Cappelli/Miles/Wiltz/Avery/Kelly,
Ltd., worked together to develop the concept and script. The production
crew will shoot the spots on the main campus this Saturday between 2 and 6
p.m, and will use LCC students as the primary talent. Staff who are
interested in taking part in the shoot, should call Joann Pachito,
Performing Arts, ext. 2209. In particular, the producer is
looking for middle-aged and minority talent to broaden the diversity
of students in the spot.

ATTENTION ALL CONTRACTED FACULTY - Are you interested in taking long-term
professional development leave in 1988-89? The professional development
leave committee has changed its application procedures for next year. For
1988-89, all applications will be due on April 15. All one, two, or three
term leaves for 1988-89 will then be granted by the committee in April. By
proceeding in this manner, the committee will be able to determine the
costs of all leaves at the same time, allocate fairly, and be able to use
remaining funds for short term leave applications.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - Volunteers are needed to conduct a voter information

survey on behalf of the LCC Advocates. The survey will be taken on
Saturday, February 6, 9:30 a.m. to noon, and will gather information that
will help determine precinct support for LCC. If you can help, contact
Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext. 2302.

ARTISTS INVITED - The Library invites artists to submit slides of their
work for exhibit in the Library Mezzanine Gallery. Those who are
interested should send 5 to 15 slides of their works along with a short
resume of their art education and/or experience. A self-addressed stamped
return envelope should also be included. Slides will be returned in
approximately six weeks. For further information, call Terria Burch or
Kathleen Wiederholt at ext. 2220.



ART RECEPTION - There will be a reception for artists of the
Portland-based Blackfish Gallery this Friday evening from 7 to 9 at the
Art Department Gallery. On display will be a diverse mixture of art by
the 24 Blackfish artists including sculpture, painting, and ceramics.
The show runs through February 19.

THANKS - I want to say THANK YOU for all the support and love shown to
our family over the recent loss of our daughter. The flowers, cards,
and gifts have been wonderful and it proves to me that we really are a
family here. Terria Burch, Learning Resource Center

SEND A VAL-O-GRAM - The Torch newspaper is now accepting Valentine's Day
messages to print in a special February 12 edition. Pick up a form at
the TORCH office in CEN 205. The cost is $1 per column inch.

FRIDAY FORUM - This week, Friday Forum will focus on Aids and blood
donations. Tonia Willis from the Lane Memorial Blood Bank will answer

questions between 11 a.m. and 1 p.m. in the main cafeteria. She has
information on the HIV-AIDS test and will dispel the myth that AIDS can
be contracted by donating blood. She can also answer questions about
blood transfusions. Bring your questions to her this Friday.

-ADS-

DAFFODILS NEED A HOME - Orders are now being taken for March 4 delivery
of daffodils. For a mere dollar per bunch, you can spread a lot of
sunshine! Call Sally Cover, I.R.P.E., ext. 2576 with your order.

FOR RENT - My Sunriver cabin still has openings for winter skiing in
February and March. Presidents' weekend and spring vacation are booked
(except March 25, 26), $45 per night, sleeps four to six people. Call
Ginny Nelson, English & Foreign Language, 686-8188 or ext. 2419

Also, I stillSki rack - $25. Clam-shell top carrier - $45.FOR SALE

have an excellent 1980 Cadillac Eldorado that needs a new home for only

$6,995 or best offer. Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext.
2302

FOR SALE - Oldie but goodie! Top-of-the-line 15-year-old Serta kingsize
$100 or best reasonable

Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592 or 485-4696
mattress and box springs,
offer.

Good condition.

electric range, good condition - $50. BethOlder model 40FOR SALE

Edwards, Health Occupations, 747-9925

It

It's time for the fundraiser ItFUNDRAISER

It will be held Tuesday, March 8, 7 to 10 p.m., at the Eugene Country
Club. The cost is $10 per person. For more information, call Carol
Beckley, Administrative Services, ext. 2363, or Mabel Armstrong,
Science, ext. 2446.

It Chocolate Lovers for WISTEC.

The Renaissance Room, LCC‘s own Student
Run Restaurant, is happy for the oppor

tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

Lyinielhi WEEK OF: Feb. 8-12

$4.00

TUESDAY - Feb. 9

Pink Hist Mocktail

Borscht Soup
Coquille St. Jacques w/Buttered Peas

& Carrots

Chocolate Decadence Cake

THURSDAY - Feb. 11

Pina Coconutta Mocktail

Mandarin Spinach Salad
Cashew Chicken Crepes w/Broccoli & Rice
White & Black Chocolate Mousse

THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread,
butter and dessert. Beverages not included.
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INSPECTION KEEPS SKIES SAFE - The Flight Technology Department has been
selected by the Federal Aviation Administration for a safety and regulation
compliance inspection known as the National Aviation Safety Inspection
Program. Since the department conducts an FAA Approved Pilot Training
program, it is monitored, regulated, and controlled by the FAA. This
national inspection was mandated by Congress, to address safety
considerations in the national air transportation systems and helps
programs, such as the one at LCC, identify and correct potential
weaknesses.

The inspection team will consist of FAA inspectors selected from FAA
regional offices around the country. LCC falls into the FAA's
Northwest/Rocky Mountain Region consisting of seven Northwestern states.
The FAA is selecting a major airline, a commuter/regional airline, and
an FAA approved flight school in each of its six regions. Those selected
in our region include United Airlines, Denver; Horizon Airlines, Portland;
and LCC Flight Technology.

Flight Technology Department Head Terry Hagberg says that he appreciates
these inspections, and "it's because of this extensive inspection process,
that when you board a flight crewed by LCC grads, you can expect your trip
to be safe."

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE - A new business assistance program available
through the Eugene Development Department offers scholarships to be used at
LCC's Small Business Development Center. The program is designed to meet
the needs of ethnic minorities, persons with disabilities, and female heads
of households who operate or want to start retail, service, manufacturing
or industrial businesses. The program, which provides other business
services in addition to the scholarships, is offered semi-annually and is
funded through a Federal Community Development Block Grant.

SUBSTANCE ABUSE - Identifying substance abuse and locating resources for
help will be the topic of a talk by Dr. Michael Weinstein Friday, February
26, in the Board Room, at 8:30 a.m. Dr. Weinstein is affiliated with LCC
Student Health Services, Whitebird Medical Clinic, and Lane County
Outpatient Drug Treatment Program.

WEIGHT-LOSS CONTEST NEWS - Thirteen dedicated contestants are winning by
losing weight and exercising regularly. A special welcome to the three
from the Downtown Center!

The sign-up period was extended one week to encourage more participatiou,
and so we are adjusting the length of the program down to seven instead of
eight weeks. The final weigh-in for those who signed up the week of
January 11 will be during the week of February 29. The final weigh-in for
those who signed up the week of January 18 will be the week of March 7, and
awards will be made during exam week.

Please adjust your goal, if necessary, at your next weigh-in.

- LCC art instructors have taken their art on the road.

February 10 through March 2 the instructors will exhibit
work at the North View Gallery at Portland Community College.

- The mainframe computer will be down to all users (including
E-Mail) the weekend of February 13, 14, and 15.
operations staff will be updating the mainframe system
while the rest of LCC staff takes a three-day holiday.
If you have questions, call Jerry Nehring, ext. 2245.

SHORTS

The



POSTPONED - Volunteers are still needed to conduct a voter information

survey on behalf of the LCC Advocates. The survey will be taken on
Saturday, February 13, 9:30 a.m. to noon, and will gather information
that will help determine precinct support for LCC. If you can help,
contact Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext. 2302.

SEND A VAL-O-GRAM - The Torch newspaper is now accepting Valentine's Day
messages to print in a special February 12 edition. Pick up a form at
the TORCH office in CEN 205. The cost is $1 per column inch.

-JOB OPPORTUNITES-

Custodian I, 6 p.m. to 2 a.m., Campus Services, classified, closes
February 12.

(This position may become 8 hours a
closes February 12.

Pastry Cook, 1:30 a.m. to 7:30 a.m.

day). Food Services, Cook II, classified.

-ADS-

DAFFODILS NEED A HOME - Orders are now being taken for March 4 delivery
of daffodils. For a mere dollar per bunch, you can spread a lot of
sunshine and also help the Lane County Diabetes Association! Call Sally
Cover, I.R.P.E., ext. 2576 with your order.

Also, I stillClam-shell top carrier - $45.Ski rack - $25.FOR SALE

have an excellent 1980 Cadillac Eldorado that needs a new home for only

$6,995 or best offer. Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext.
2302

FOR SALE - Oldie but goodie! Top-of-the-line 15-year-old Serta kingsize
Good condition.

Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement,

FREE - Nine-year-old, female Golden Retriever, excellent with children,
owners are moving.

$100 or best reasonable
ext. 2592 or 485-4696

mattress and box springs,
offer.

Mari Reed, Campus Planning, ext. 2569

FRIDAYTHURSDAYUECNESDAYTUESDAYMONDAY

Crtn 0^ L((tuc(

Sivory ChicKin

Chili

Che(«(y Pfa

Han ic Bean

Chili

Spinach Broccoli
ChicKan Gunbo

Chili

Potato Chrtst

Beat Barley

Chili

Lenon Celery 1.10; l.SO
Sean Pasta

Chill 1.15; 160

Soup:

Fish Sardinia 1.75

Pork Chop Suey 1.65

Pieza Burger 1,55

Beet Burgundy 1.75
Baked Han WFruit sc. l.BS

Shrinp Toast 1.55

Ueal AHred 1.B5

Lasagne I.6S
FishMich M/Cole Slai* 1.55

Chicken Han Hushrom Pie

Beet Roll Ups 1.75
Famers Brundh 1.55

Catetcria

Hot Foods

Hungarian Pork Chop 1.85
Beet Zucchini Cass. 1.75

Turkey Grill 1.55

Parsley Buttered Potatoes

French Cut Green Beats

Crooked Neck Souash

Peas

Noodles

Broccoli

Scalloped Potatoes
Slewed Tonatoes

Ranch Fries

Mixed L*egetaPles
Canned Buttered Beets

RiceUegetable:

Spinach
Caulitlouer Corn

Taco fl.lO; Enchilada

only 1.15; w/beans 1.50
Hot Pork Sandaich 1.75

Taco tl.lO

Chili Reileno 1.75

Fried Chicken 1.45

Taco tl.lO; Tostada <1.10
Hot Beet Sandwich 1.95

u/Potatoes

Snack Bar Taco «1.1Q

Beet Tanale 1.10

Hot Beet Sandwich 1.95

Taco $1.10 .

Sott Burrito <1.60

Hot Turkey Sandwich l.BS

Chop Suey, Salad, Ueg.
Roll & Btr. 1.50

Beet Burgundy, Salad,

Ueg., Roll & Btr. 1.50

Mini- Lunch: Beet Zucchini, Salad,

Ueg., Roll & Btr. 1.50

Beet Roll Ups, Salad,

Ueg., Roll 6 Btr. l.SO
Lasagne, Salad, Veg.,
Roll b Btr. 1.50

Putt Corn Pudding 1.50 Egg Roll 1.50
Frled Rice

Tcnato Pit I.50 Cheese Enchiladas 1.50 ’Cottage Cheese Balls,
w/Mushroon sauce 1.50

Uegetarian:

Fish Sardinia,

Potatoes, Green Beans,
Roll & Butter 2.45

Hungarian Pork Chop,
Potatoes, Beets, Roll
h Butter 2.65

Utal AHred, Potatoes,

Broccoli, Roll b Butter

Baked Han u/Sauce

Salad, Peas, Roll
6 Butter 2.45

Lunch Uagon
Special

Chicken Han Pit

Rice Spinach
Roll 6 Butter 2.25 2.65

Community Colleges
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OF NOTE - Five LCC Speech/Forensics students (Mark Llerena, Serene Spiker,
Brad Neuschwander, William Becones, and Vincent Jones) represented LCC

February 5 and 6 at Clackamas Community College's Northwest Forensic
Conference Invitational Tournament, which hosted 28 colleges and
universities and over 250 students from Arizona, Idaho, Washington, and
Oregon. We are happy to announce our first trophy for our newly
established forensics team—a first place in extemporaneous speaking—
awarded to William Becones, who earned a perfect score competing
with University of Oregon and Carroll College students (among others) in
his final speaking round. Neuschwander, Spiker, and Jones also earned
first and second rankings in preliminary speaking rounds of extemporaneous
speaking and dramatic interpretation.

The LCC team will compete again in April, thanks to ASLCC's generous
support for our activities.

STUDENTS HOST CONFERENCE - The Sigma Zeta Chapter of LCC is hosting the
1988 West/Northwest Regional Conference of Phi Theta Kappa this Saturday

and Sunday, Februa^ 13 and 14, at Nendels Motel. Sigma Zeta is the local
chapter of the national community college honor society Phi Theta Kappa.

The theme of the conference will be ”A Celebration of the U.S.

Constitution," Susan Swift of the University of Oregon Law School will
speak on Saturday morning about the original intent and language of the
constitution and what it means to women,
will be "The U.S.

The Honor's Study Group topic
Constitution - Assuring Continuity Through Controversy.

Other speakers include Dr. Paul Kreider, President of Mt. Hood Community
College, and Dr. Paul Olum, President of the University of Oregon.

FEBRUARY IS COMMUNITY COLLEGE MONTH - On February 5 Governor Neil
Goldschmidt signed a proclamation in observance of community college month.
LCC Board of Education Chair Mary Unruh attended the ceremony along
with many others from community colleges from around the state.

The community college share of total undergraduate students nationally has
increased steadily for the past 10 years, according to the American
Association of Community and Junior Colleges. In 1984-85, credit headcount
enrollment in community, technical, and junior colleges represented 41
percent of all undergraduate students in the United States. Community,
technical, and junior colleges were the colleges of choice for 55" percent
of all first-time freshman in the fall of 1984.

Last year, more than 29,000 community residents took classes at LCC.

Students ranged in age from 12 to 80 years.

REMINDERS - Faculty comprehensive evaluations and 1988/89 contract

recommendations for all probationary faculty employees are

due in Personnel Services by 5 p.m. on Tuesday, March 1.

If you have misplaced your list of probationary faculty
employees, or if you cannot meet the March 1 deadline,
please notify Lee Sowers, ext. 2583. Otherwise, notice
of intent not to rehire could be sent to an employee in
error.

- Financial Services will be closed on tomorrow rrom 11:30

to 1 p.m.

VALENTINE BLOOD DRIVE - ASLCC and the LCC Blood Donor Club are

co-sponsoring the Lane Memorial Bloodmobile on Friday, February 12 from 10
a.m. to 2 p.m. The mobile will be located outside the snack bar area of
the cafeteria. A blood donation takes about 45 minutes and can save

someone's life. Won't you give this very special gift of love? Call
Student Health Services, ext. 2665 for an appointment.



The maximum amount of dental benefits forDENTAL INSURANCE REMINDER

eligible CLASSIFIED and ADMINISTRATIVE staff is $1,000 and for FACULTY

is $1,500 for covered services for each person covered per benefit year.
If you have questions regarding your benefit year, you may call your
insurance carrier (Blue Cross/Blue Shield or OEA Choice).
to any questions regarding insurance, call Marie Nelson in Personnel
Services, at ext. 2590.

For answers

WEIGHT-LOSS NEWS - More than fifty percent of the Weight-Loss contestants
have perfect scores, and they are:

Ed Pinckney
Laura Tamura

Sharon Whitlow

Larry Brown
Elaine Marsh

E.W. Moore

Marilyn Pepple

Keep up the good workI

POSTPONED BUT STILL NEEDED - Volunteers are still needed to conduct a

voter information survey on behalf of the LCC Advocates. The survey
will be taken on Saturday, February 13, 9:30 a.m. to noon, and will
gather information that will help determine precinct support for LCC. If
you can help, contact Larry Warford, Office of the President, ext.
2302.

SEND A VAL-O-GRAM - The Torch newspaper is now accepting Valentine's Day
messages to print in a special February 12 edition. Pick up a form at
the TORCH office in CEN 205. The cost is $1 per column inch.

-ADS-

DAFFODILS NEED A HOME - Orders are now being taken for March 4 delivery
of daffodils. For a mere dollar per bunch, you can spread a lot of
sunshine and also help the Lane County Diabetes Association! Call Sally
Gover, I.R.P.E., ext. 2576 with your order.

FOR SALE - 1980 Cadillac Eldorado going to Greenhill Humane Society soon
unless you can give it a new home - $6,995 or best offer. Larry
Warford, Office of the President, ext. 2302

Futon sofa frame for full-sized futon - $50.
ext. 2533 or 342-2292

Beth Naylor,FOR SALE

Home Economics,

FREE - Golden Retriever, 3 years old, spayed female, needs a good home
with older children. Jerry Sirois, Counseling, ext. 2329

FREE - Nine-year-old, female Golden Retriever, excellent with
children, owners are moving. Mari Reed, Campus Planning, ext. 2569

Lots of Good from Your Pint of Blood

When you donated a pint of blood a decade ago. your blood
was probably transfused as whole blood to one specific patient,
Now. with plastic bag systems for collection and high-speed
refrigerated equipment for processing, your pint can treat many
patients.

Here’s how one pint of your blood can be broken down and
used:

■ Red Blood Cells carry oxygen and iron, and help anemics.
■ White Blood Cells combat infections, and aid those with

leukemia whose natural defense systems are weakened.
■ Plasma helps trauma victims and offers defense against

viral diseases.

■ Platelets, which induce clotting, are valuable for patients
with leukemia and hemophilia, and those undergoing bone mar
row transplants.
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TODAY - Financial Services will be closed 11:30 to 1 p.m. --

- Poetry Reading by Sharon Elise, 1:30 to 2:30 p.m., CEN 409

PROPOSALS INVITED - Executive Dean Larry Warford, LCC's representative to
The League for Innovation, has received information about a joint program
between the League and IBM Corporation which invites proposals from faculty
members to develop academic software for use in community colleges,
purpose of the program is to encourage development of new software or
conversion of existing software in all disciplines. Successful proposals
will be awarded an IBM PS/2 Model 30 microcomputer, a printer, and software
to facilitate completion of the proposal objectives. Faculty who would
like to receive information and application materials should contact the
Data Processing department at ext. 2826.
Beisse, ext. 2464, will assist interested faculty with the application
process. The application deadline is March 18.

The

Linda Loft, ext. 2826, or Fred

GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT SEMINARS - As part of its Government Procurement
Program, the LCC Small Business Development Center will present three

to acquaint small business owners with the process of doing
The seminars will be Wednesday, February 17,

DTC 301; Wednesday, February 17, 7 to 10 p.m., DTC 322; and
DTC 302. Participants need attend

seminars

business with the government.
1 to 4 p.m.,
Saturday, February 20, 9 a.m. to noon,
only one seminar.

The seminars will cover an overview of government procurement.
Participants will learn the workings of the federal numbering system for
procurement, how to become part of the government's data entry system for
procurement, and how to properly fill our government forms. Cost of
seminars are $5. To register or for more information, call the SBDC at
726-2255.

OF NOTE - The February/March issue of the Community, Technical, and
Junior College Journal features pictures of both President
Richard M. Turner, III, and Vice President of Instruction
Jacquelyn Belcher at last fall's AACJC meeting. Both serve
as chairs of AACJC-affiliated councils: President Turner,

president of the National Council on Black American Affairs;
and Vice President Belcher, president of the American
Association of Women in Community and Junior Colleges.

- Marcia Danab, half-time operations manager for the Performing
Arts Department, was recently named Public Relations Director
for Western Rivers Girl Scout Council. Fortunately, she is
not leaving LCC because the new job is also half-time.
Congratulations I

FRIDAY - Office Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe, 9 to 11 a.m.,
PE 122B

- Friday Forum presents the Muslim Student Association of the
University of Oregon to discuss the Israeli/Palestinian
situation. The event will take place 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. at
the north end of the cafeteria.

- ASLCC and the LCC Blood Donor Club are co-sponsoring the Lane
Memorial Bloodmobile today from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. The mobile
will be located outside the snack bar area of the cafeteria.
A blood donation takes about 45 minutes and can save someone's

life. Won't you give this very special gift of love? Call
Student Health Services, ext. 2665 for an appointment.



ALL-FACULTY CONFERENCE - The date for the Third All-Faculty Conference
has been changed to Thursday, February 18—instead of February 15, It
will be held in FOR 309 from 2:45 to 3:45 p.m. All students and college
employees are invited to attend. Anyone wishing to place a question on
the agenda may do so by writing or calling Vice President Belcher's
office (ext. 2306), or by contacting committee members Milt Madden
(Social Science, ext. 2427), Sharon Moore (Business, ext. 2540), Loreta
Plaa (Home Economics, ext. 2525), or Pete Peterson (Mass Communication,
ext. 2474).

VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AWARDS CEREMONY - All staff members are invited to

attend the reception and awards presentation ceremony on Wednesday,
February 17, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m. in the cafeteria. The awards honor local
business people and college staff for their outstanding contributions to
vocational education. Advisory Committee Executive Secretaries are
reminded to contact committee members to encourage their attendance.
Please RSVP to the President's Office at ext. 2200 with the number of

committee members who will be attending. Lauri Patterson, Community
Education, ext. 2949

TAKE A HOLIDAY - As most of you probably know, Monday, February 15, is a
holiday for LCC staff. The holiday celebrates the presidents of the
United States. Most of you probably also realize that Sunday, February
14 is St. Valentine's Day. But did you )cnow that it is also Ferris
Wheel Day? George Washington Gale Ferris was born on this day in 1859.
A civil engineer, he is best remembered as inventor of the Ferris Wheel,
developed for the World's Columbian Exposition in Chicago in 1893, The
first Ferris Wheel was 250-feet in diameter with 36 coaches, each
capable of carrying 40 passengers. Have a great three-day weekend!

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Futon sofa frame for full-sized futon (does not convert to
bed) - $50. Beth Naylor, Home Economics, ext. 2533 or 342-2292

FOR SALE - Scratch pads, all sizes and colors, inexpensive but great
quality, one dozen for $1.20, two dozen for $2, and three dozen for
$2.70, Printing/Graphics, ext. 2374

FREE - Golden Retriever, 3 years old, spayed female, needs a good home
with older children. Jerry Sirois, Counseling, ext. 2329

LOCKER LAMB - Fall-born lambs ready for slaughter now or for Easter.
Sold by the half or the whole. We haul. Bob Boettcher, Science, ext.
2446 or 937-3411

REMODELING SALE - Working but aged appliances replaced in our home:
Whirlpool dishwasher, range top, range hood, and oven,
for one or all.

Make me an offer

Bob Boettcher, Science, ext. 2446 or 937-3411

The Renaissance Room, LCC's own Student

Run Restaura^. is happy for the oppor
tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

Lyiniiglfii

5)©e?i]l

WEEK OF: Feb. 15-19, 1981

$4.00

TUESDAY - Feb. 16

Champagne Mocktail
French Onion Soup au Gratin
Seafood Crepes w/Broccoli & Carrots
Apple Crumb Cake

THURSDAY - Feb. 18

Strawberry Orange Frostee Mocktail
Cream of Onion Soup
Beef & Vegetable ICabobs w/Rice Pilaf
Crepes Suzette

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread.
Beverages not included.butter and dessert.
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TODAY - Vocational Educational Awards Ceremony, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m.,
cafeteria

- LCC Board of Education meeting, 8 p.m., Board Room

The LCC Board of Education meets tonight to discuss several issues
including the Collective Bargaining Workload Study, Budget Development
Process, and Board Scholarships.

ALL-STAFF MEETING

President Turner has called an all-staff meeting for Thursday, February 18
at 2:30 p.m. in the Performing Arts Theater. The purpose of the meeting is
to provide information on the budget status of the College. All staff
members are encouraged to attend.

The All-Faculty Conference that was scheduled for Thursday at 2:45 p.m.
will not be held.

ATTENTION FACULTY

There will be an all-faculty bargaining unit meeting on Friday, February
19, at 3:30 p.m. in FOR 308-309. The results of the factfinders report on
contract proposals will be presented for discussion. George Alvergue,
Social Science, ext. 2433.

PROMOTION UPDATE

LCC is beginning a major promotional push that includes TV advertising on
all three local channels, and LTD bus cards. Both will run February 15
through March 15. The TV spots emphasize good teaching and teachers who
care. One showing scenes of a classroom started this week, and the other
showing a college freshman will be phased in as soon as it is completed.
Listen for radio spots promoting spring term and emphasizing good teaching
March 7 through March 19. A series of small ads will run in the
Register-Guard newspaper March 6 through March 16. The Spring Term Class
Schedule & Report arrives in homes on March 4. For more information about
these promotional efforts, contact Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement,
ext. 2592.

HOUSING SUIT SETTLED

LCC received a check for $124,515 in an out-of-court settlement in a
lawsuit against Adult Student Housing Inc. (ASH) of Portland. The
non-profit organization ASH built the apartment complex Ashlane in 1972
with a low-interest loan from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban
Development, and agreed to rent to LCC students at regulated rates. It
also agreed that the apartments would be deeded to the College when the HUD
loan was retired in the year 2013. In 1984, when ASH became a for-profit
corporation it took back the deed being held in escrow for LCC. The College
filed a suit in 1986 seeking return of the deeds to escrow and the property
to the College in the year 2013. After negotiation, ASH agreed to pay LCC
an amount equal to the estimated value of the apartments in the year
2013—$1.1 million—discounted to the present. The money has been placed
in an interest-bearing account until a recommendation can be made regarding
its use.

A FRIEND PASSES ON

Heimo Matson, a member of the LCC grounds crew from 1976 to 1981, died
Monday after a long illness,
visitation services will be held today until 8 p.m. at the Chapel of
Memories Funeral Home (3745 W. 11th).

There will be no funeral or flowers but



MOVED

The Student Employment Service, which includes College Work
Study, has moved to a new location.
312 and can be reached at 726-2217 or ext. 2217.

It is now located in FOR 311 and

FINANCIAL AID AWARDED

LCC court reporting student Amanda Essner was the recipient of the
first-ever Financial Aid Award of $500 from the Oregon Shorthand
Reporters Association. Amanda has actively sought ways to increase her
academic competencies by completing courses in addition to those
required for a certificate from the program. The OSRA vice president
presented the award to Amanda at a ceremony at the Downtown Center
attended by staff and fellow students. We wish to congratulate Amanda
on her pursuit of excellence.

VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AWARDS CEREMONY

All staff members are invited to attend the reception and awards
presentation ceremony tonight, 5:15 to 6:30 p.m., in the cafeteria,
awards honor local business people and college staff for their
outstanding contributions to vocational education.

The

RENAISSANCE ROOM UPDATE

- Remember that 'homemade' bread is available on Tuesdays and Thursdays
from the Renaissance Room. You can order in the morning by 10 and pick
it up after 10:45 the same day. To order, call ext. 2697.

- Congratulations to Ken Perkins for being selected "Student of the
Month" for his performance in the Renaissance Room and Culinary Studies.

-ADS-

FOR RENT - Studio apartment with view, south-facing hillside, overlooks
Willamette River, 11 minutes to campus - $250 per month including
utilities and TV cable. Hank Janpol, Social Science, ext. 2854 or
746-0501

FOR SALE - 1978 Oldsmobile wagon, one owner, 97,000 miles, good and
clean - $1,500 or best offer. Barbara Ruddell, GED, 345-7884

FOR SALE - 25OK memory card for IBM PC. Diane Dann, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2592

FOR SALE - Soft wood- $65 per cord, stacked and delivered. Proceeds go
to Pleasant Hill High School Music Department. Pat John, Study Skills,
ext. 2439

FOR SALE - One pair of Dynamic (195's) skis, Look-Nevada bindings, good
condition - $75. One pair of Raichle Alpine ski boots, men's 11 1/2 -
$35. Hank Janpol, Social Science, ext. 2854 or 746-0501.

FOR SALE - Scratch pads, various sizes and colors, inexpensive but great
quality, one dozen for $1.20, two dozen for $2, and three dozen for

$2.70. Printing/Graphics, ext. 2374

LOCKER LAMB - Fall-born lambs ready for slaughter now or for Easter.
Sold by the half or the whole. We haul. Bob Boettcher, Science, ext.
2446 or 937-3411

REMODELING SALE - Working but aged appliances replaced in our home:
Whirlpool dishwasher, range top, range hood, and oven,
for one or all.

Make me an offer

Bob Boettcher, Science, ext. 2446 or 937-3411

“Change is the process by
which the future invades

our lives. ”

Alvin Toffler in Future Shock
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ALL-STAFF MEETING TODAY

President Turner has called an all-staff meeting for today at 2:30 p.m. in
the Performing Arts Theater. The purpose of the meeting is to provide
information on the budget status of the College. All staff members are
encouraged to attend.

The All-Faculty Conference originally scheduled for today at 2:45 p.m.
will not be held.

PRESENTATION MADE

Yesterday, the Disability Advisory Club presented President Turner with a
certificate of $400 toward the purchase of an FM Loop System. This is an
audio system for students with hearing disabilities. The presentation was
made at a membership social to increase awareness of accessibility rights
for persons with disabilities.

NOTABLES ON CAMPUS

Assistant Secretary for Vocational and Adult Education Bonnie Guiton will
visit the LCC campus Friday. Guiton is attending a Career Information
Service conference in Eugene and has scheduled a luncheon with members of
the Executive Council. While on campus she will visit Cooperative Work
Experience, Dislocated Worker Program, Art & Applied Design, and the Nanny
program. In her position as assistant secretaary, Guiton administers
programs of grants, contracts, and technical assistance for vocational and
technical education, education professions development, community schools,
and comprehensive employment and training.

BOARD SEATS ON MARCH BALLOT

Voters will be asked to fill two seats on the LCC Board of Education at the

March 22 election. Barbara Doster, postmaster of the Mapleton Post Office,
currently holds the Zone 1 seat. Doster will be challenged by R. Thomas
Harris of Eugene, and Chuck Ivey of Veneta. Harris is a retired vice
president of Wilson Showcase and Fixtures in Orange County, Calif. Ivey is
a former Lane County Commissioner.

Mae Westfall Cook of Cottage Grove will run unopposed for the Zone 4 seat.
Westfall is executive director of Community Sharing, a private, non-profit
human services agency. Bill Manley, who currently holds the Zone 4 seat,
learned he was unable to run for re-election because his new residence is

two blocks outside Zone 4. Manley owns and operates The Cookie Cottage in
downtown Eugene.

KLCC CELEBRATES 21ST BIRTHDAY

Yesterday, KLCC 89.7 FM celebrated its 21st year on Eugene's airways! KLCC
has grown in popularity over the years, becoming one of the highest rated
public radio stations in the country.

KLCC first hit the airwaves on February 17, 1967 with 440 watts. KLCC now
broadcasts with 86,000 watts of power with translators in Bend, Cottage
Grove, Florence, Oakridge, and Newport/Depoe Bay.

In addition to five full-time and nine part-time staff members, there are
approximately sixty volunteers from all walks of life and age groups who

keep KLCC operating. Many people trained at KLCC have been hired by the
national networks, state broadcasting systems, and local radio and
television stations.

Help celebrate 21 years on the air—tune in to KLCC and enjoy!

ATTENTION FACULTY

There will be an all-faculty bargaining unit meeting on Friday, February
19, at 3:30 p.m. in FOR 308-309. The results of the factfinders report on
contract proposals will be presented for discussion. George Alvergue,
Social Science, ext. 2433.



MONEY MANAGEMENT SEMINAR

Interwest Financial Advisors will conduct a money management seminar on
campus to introduce you to key concepts and practices of wise money
management. The seminars will be held Mondays, February 22, 29 and
March 7, 6 to 9:30 p.m., in FOR 308, Seminar fee is $39, For more
information, pick up a brochure outside of ADM 210.

FRIDAY - Registration Automation on the Honeywell Mainframe,
PE 122B

9-11 a.m.,

(Call Computer Services, ext. 2245, for details)

- Friday Forum presents "Rights of the Developmentally
Disabled," 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., cafeteria

-ADS-

AVAILABLE TO LOVING, RESPONSIBLE PARENTS - Two, well-behaved lovable
Bassett Hounds,

a home with a fenced yard, good with kids.
Education, ext. 2903

One male, one female, both tri-color, available only to
Leslie Rasor, Adult

FOR RENT - Studio apartment with view, south-facing hillside, overlooks
Willamette River, 11 minutes to campus - $250 per month including
utilities and TV cable. Hank Janpol, Social Science, ext. 2854 or
746-0501

FOR SALE - Queen-size waterbed with padded bookshelf headboard, padded
rails, and one set of sheets - $90. Debra Carroll, Adult Education,
ext. 2915 or 689-1649

FOR SALE - 3 X 6 Samsonite folding table, almost new, price was $95,
asking $65. Don Mihaloew, Horn Economics, ext. 2520 or 484-4001

(evenings)

FOR SALE - Institutional Advancement has a 250K memory card
for IBM PC to sell to department who is interested in upgrading its
computer memory. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

FOR SALE - Soft wood- $65 per cord, stacked and delivered. Proceeds go
to Pleasant Hill High School Music Department. Pat John, Study Skills,
ext. 2439

FOR SALE - One pair of Dynamic (195's) skis, Look-Nevada bindings, good
condition - $75. One pair of Raichle Alpine ski boots, men's 11 1/2 -
$35. Hank Janpol, Social Science, ext. 2854 or 746-0501.

The Renaissance Room, LCC‘s own Student
Run Restaurant, is happy for the oppor

tunity to serve you. WELCWiE...,

Lyinielfii WEEK OF: Feb. 22-26, 1988

$4.00

TUESDAY - Feb. 23

Jogger's Nog Hocktail
Filet Gumbo with Okra

Chicken ft Shrimp Jambalya
Lemon Cheese Pie

THURSDAY - Feb. 25

Citrus Collins Hocktail
Cream of Tomato Soup

Beef Stroganoff w/Rice ft Green Peas
Lime Bavarian Mousse

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread,
Bevefaoes not included.butter and dessert.
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ALL-FACULTY CONFERENCE

The All-Faculty Conference has been rescheduled for Wednesday, February 24,
2:30 to 3:30 p.m., in FOR 309. All students and college employees are
invited to attend. Anyone wishing to place a question on the agenda may do
so by writing or calling Vice President Belcher's office (ext. 2306), or
by contacting committee members Milt Madden (Social Science, ext. 2427),
Sharon Moore (Business, ext, 2540), Loreta Plaa (Home Economics, ext.
2525), or Pete Peterson (Mass Communication, ext. 2474).

COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND STAFF HONORED

LCC celebrated National Vocational Education Week and National Community
College Month with an awards ceremony last Wednesday, honoring three local
business people and two college staff for their outstanding contributions
to vocational education.

This year the college honored three members of advisory committees -
recognizing Karen Volker, a systems consultant for Adept Computer Services
and member of the Office Administration Advisory Committee; Ron Sherriffs,
professor of speech at the University of Oregon and member of the
Television and Radio Broadcasting Advisory Committee; and Cliff Huffman, a
field data measurement technician for Northwest Natural Gas and member of

the Industrial Maintenance Advisory Committee.

The two LCC staff members honored were Annell Bacon, Center Computer

Laboratory coordinator, and Shirley Hewitt, a business instructor and
computer lab assistant at the Downtown Business Education Center.

NEW PHONE BOOKS ARE HERE

The PNB phone books have arrived. They will be delivered to departments
throughout the week, as time permits. Old books should be turned in to
the Student Resource Center (2nd floor Center) for recycling. Donna
Morgan, Campus Services, ext. 2565

SOCIAL SECURITY SEMINAR

A Social Security Pre-Retirement Seminar will be conducted by the Social
Security Administration on Thursday, February 25, 7 to 9 p.m. It is
recommended for people who are within a couple of years of the social
security retirement age. Spouses are welcome. To reserve a space, call
Darlene Turpin, Personnel, ext. 2586, before 5 p.m. today.

DEADLINE APPROACHES

Tommorrow is the deadline for submitting proposed changes to the Academic
Calendar.

Jack Carter by E-Mail or in writing.
Please direct your suggestions or comments to Vice President

FOUNDATION DIRECTOR ANNOUNCED

Joseph A, Farmer, Jr., director of annual fund at the University of Oregon
Foundation since 1982, will, become director of LCC's Foundation on March 7,
Farmer, 43, succeeds founding director Lyle G. Swetlund, who retired from
LCC in 1983.

filled in on a temporary basis.

"Mr. Farmer certainly has the background and experience that we bel.ieve
will help our foundation become a valuable asset in this time of tight
funding.

Larry Romine, director of Institutional Advancement, has

said President Richard M. Turner, III.

CLARIFICATION FROM THE OFFICE OF INSTRUCTION

Because I've had some reported confusion about my answer to the question in
the All-Staff meeting about reallocation of funds within Instruction, I
want to clarify my position:

It is my intent to use excess part-time money in some departments to
supplement the efforts in other departments where there is demonstrated
need and increased enrollment. The reallocation of money within
Instruction will be done to minimize the effect of declining enrollment on
contracted faculty, and to make maximum use of all funds within
Instruction. Jacquelyn Belcher, Vice President for Instruction



SERIAL LEVY UPDATE

In response to questions raised at the All-Staff Meeting last week, I
have provided a list of projects funded by the serial levy for 1987-88.

You will find it attached to today's Daily. Some of these projects may
not meet the estimated times of completion but will be addressed as cash
flow permits, I will be happy to answer any questions you have
regarding this and any other budget matter. Dick Hillier, Vice
President for Administrative Services, ext. 2311

SUBSTANCE ABUSE

Identifying substance abuse and locating resources for help will be the
topic of a talk by Dr. Michael Weinstein Friday, February 26, in the
Board Room, at 8:30 a.m.

Health Services, Whitebird Medical Clinic, and Lane County Outpatient
Drug Treatment Program.

Dr. Weinstein is affiliated with LCC Student

ELECTRONIC ARTISTRY

Don't miss the Electronic Artistry '88 multi-media concert this weekend.
The Friday show is sold out, but another show has been added Saturday,
February 27, at 8 p.m. LCC instructors Jim Greenwood, Barbara Myrick,
Marybeth Wilde, Owen Bjerke, Larry Clabby and Mary Seereiter will
combine their talents with LCC students Chris Owen, Aric Marshall, Jude
King, Bill Limbocker and A1 Ross on original compositions. Guest
recording artist Andy Widders-Ellis will premier original compositions
for an upcoming album of his upbeat, jazz-influenced music. Order
tickets today. Call the LCC Box Office at 726-2202. Box Office hours
are 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

DAILY MASS

A daily Lent mass will be held at noon in PE 231.
ext. 2814, for more information.

Call Campus Ministry,

SWIM FOR VICTIMS

The Ninth Annual Lap-A-Thon in support of Womenspace will be held
Saturday, February 27, Womenspace helps victims of domestic violence.
If you are not a swimmer, then sign up to support a swimmer. Wes
Chamberlain, H&PE, is shooting for 60-70 laps. Call Sue Thompson,
Womenspace Volunteer, at H&PE, ext. 2271 for more details.

BLUE HERON RUN

The Ninth Annual Blue Heron Run will be held Sunday, February 28 at
Alton Baker Park. The two-mile run will begin at 9:30 a.m. and the lOK
will begin at 10 a.m. There will prizes, drawings, and refreshments in
the park following the race. The entry fee is $8 in advance, and $10
the day of the race. For further information, contact Lyndell Wilken,
726-2215.

MONEY MANAGEMENT SEMINAR

Interwest Financial Advisors will conduct a money management seminar on
campus to introduce you to key concepts and practices of wise money
management. The seminars will be held Mondays, February 22, 29 and
March 7, 6 to 9:30 p.m., in FOR 308. Seminar fee is $39. For more
information, pick up a brochure outside of ADM 210.
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Chill
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Hearty Vtg. ChewOer
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Chill
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Country Lina

Chili

Soup:

Chili

Baked Rosenary Chicken 1.45
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Patty Hell 1.70

Cafeteria

Hot Foods
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over Corn Bread l.dO
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Chef Salad Sandeich 1.&5

Sausage Oriental \.il
Beef Steu 1.85

Brilled Suiss & Han
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yeal Patty laAlush- 1 .BD

roon Cr. Bravy

Chicken Lasagne l.dS
Tuna Sub Bake 1.£5
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Brouned Potatoes
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Hashed Potatoes
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Mashed Banana Sguash
Hashed Potatoes
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Mashed Potatoes

Corn Saute

Lina Beans

Hashed Potatoes

Snack Bar Taco tl.lD
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Hot Turkey Sand. 1.65
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I I
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Baked Fish in Dill Cheese Sauce

Potatoes, Squash,
Roll k Btr. 2.55

Country Creaned Han

over Corn Bread,

Salad, Brussel 1 Sprouts

42.50

Beef Steu

SaUo, Lina Beans
Roll 4 Btr. 2.75

Veal Patty u/Cr, Gravy

Potatoes, Turnips,
Roll k Btr. 2.40

Baked Chicken

Potatoes, Carrots
Roll 4 Butter 2.25

Lunch Uagor.

Special



ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

February 10, 1988

MEMORANDUM

Dr. Richard M. Turner, III

President

TO:

D1FROM: r

Subject: Serial Levy Update, 1987-88

Last suimmner, the Board of Education was asked to review the projects
which we believed should be funded as a result of the 1987-88 Serial

Levy approval. Since that time we have identified one project, namely
Administrative Recarpeting, 2nd Floor, which could be placed on a "hold
status." At this time those monies associated with that project can be

appropriately utilized to fund the following handicapped
accessibility items:

more

Automatic door openers for the two main outside entrances to
the cafeteria dining areas.
Main outside entrance on the east side of the Center-2nd floor.

Fourteen restroom doors throughout the Center Building.

1.

2.

3.

all of the

Since time
Included for your review is an up-to-date status report on

projects which were discussed at the August Board meeting,
is of the essence for these improvements, we would like to proceed with
the projects which reflect the highest priority needs of the campus.
The three items which are outlined above are as a result of our

recognizing what is in the best interest of the
light of the limited financial resources,
discussions regarding the
will inform you of our recommendations as soon as a list of the projects
is developed.

campus as a whole in
We are currently engaged in

use of next year's serial levy funds, and we

Atch(l)
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Wednesday, February 24, 1988
Week 8 of Winter Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - All-Faculty Conference, 2:30 to 3:30 p.m., FOR 309

BOARD NEWS

At last week's board meeting, action was taken to have the College continue
to operate on the quarter calendar. For budgetary reasons, the Board
suspended the Insurance Adjusting Program, effective at the end of spring
term. The door was left open, however, to restoring all or part of the
program in the future and moving it to the Business Department. In other
business, the Board took no action on a proposal to split LCC's present
tuition scholarships into smaller amounts in order to share the money with
a larger number of students. Associated Students of LCC vigorously opposed
the proposal, which would have cut full-time grants of six ASLCC officers.
Athletics and Performing Arts students would have been among gainers of the
shared monies.

The Board accepted the resignation of Robert M. Blucher from the Data

Processing program. He has been at LCC since 1976; he now is taking
classes at the University of Oregon, teaching at the U of 0, and doing som_e
writing. Tamara Pinkas, marketing specialist in Training and Development,
moves to a job as CWE coordinator.

PHONE BOOK UPDATE

The PNB phone books have arrived. They will be delivered to departments
throughout the week, as time permits. For old book disposal, call Curtis
in the Student Resource Center (2nd floor CEN), ext. 2342, and he will
pick them up—or take them by yourself. Donna Morgan, Campus Services,
ext. 2565

BUDGET PROBLEM AGAIN UPON US

If you missed last Thursday's all-staff meeting, you should know that next
fiscal year's budget probably will be between $600,000 and $1 million short

Dick Hillier,
said the College is studying

ways to cut costs; he suggested that staff share ideas through department
heads. One possible source of new income is voter approval this spring of
a new tax base. The Board of Education will consider putting a measure
before voters at the March or April meetings.

of what we need to operate present programs and services,
vice president for Administrative Services,

COURSEWARE DEMONSTRATION

School Futures representative Gene Small will be on campus Thursday,
February 25, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., demonstrating interactive videodisc
courseware in room 423C of the Center Computer Lab.

Interactive videodisc technology combines the power of the computer with
the realism of video. A typical system includes a videodisc player, color
monitor, and frequently, a microcomputer. The technology permits
individualized, self-paced instruction with discriminate feedback.

The demonstration will feature courseware produced by Health EduTech, Inc.
This company produces and markets generic and custom interactive videodisc

programs in three main areas: HEALTH—addressing current public
requirements, such as safety and AIDS education; EDUcation—empha sizing
adult basic skills, particularly in reading and math; and

TECHnology—focusing on the use of the personal computer. The math series,
which ranges from basic math to applied algebra, also features both English
and Spanish audio tracks.

For information, call the Center Lab, ext. 2436.

ATTENTION PRESIDENT'S CLUB MEMBERS

All 1988 President's Club members are invited to a reception to meet our
new Foundation Director Joe Farmer. It will be held at 3:30 p.m. on
Thursday, March 10 in the Board Room. Enjoy munchies and a beverage with
fellow members of the Club and shake the hand of the man who is destined to
enhance Foundation fortunes,

rousing welcome!
Mark your calendar now - let's give Joe a



WATCH FOR ERRORS

When you get your medical bill, look it over thoroughly. Mistakes can
happen. Check accuracy of your name, address, group and identification

Look at the services or supplies on the bill to see that you
aren't billed for services or supplies you didn't receive. For example,
you might have been charged for x-rays or lab tests that were ordered
but later cancelled. It's not unheard of for someone to accidentally be
billed for services that someone else has received. Finally, add up the
figures yourself to make sure there are no mathematical errors.

If you do find a mistake, let your doctor or hospital know about it
right away. If they agree, they can either send you a corrected
billing, or you can cross out the incorrect item, and indicate on the
billing that it is an error with your signature or initials beside the
incorrect item,

payment,

call the claims department of your insurance carrier for assistance.
Personnel Services, ext. 2590

numbers.

Then resubmit the bill to your insurance carrier for
If your doctor's office or hospital does not agree, you can

NEW IN THE GALLERY

Variations on the traditional shadow box are featured now thitDugh March
11 in the LCC Art Gallery. Artist Randy Wassell displays boxes made
from painted hardwoods that contain collages of images clipped from
magazines, posters, postcards and other symbolic elements. Stating that
he uses "images that are designed to transport the viewer to another
world," Wassell combines fantasy and reality to create "intimate, small
scale drama."

The gallery is located in the Math & Arts Building.
Monday through Thursday, 8 a.m. to 9:30 p.m. and Friday,
p.m.

ELECTRONIC ARTISTRY

Don't miss the Electronic Artistry '88 multi-media concert this weekend.
The Friday show is sold out, but another show has been added Saturday,
February 27, at 8 p.m. LCC instructors Jim Greenwood, Barbara Myrick,
Marybeth Wilde, Owen Bjerke, Larry Clabby and Mary Seereiter will
combine their talents with LCC students Chris Owen, Aric Marshall, Jude
King, Bill Limbocker and A1 Ross on original compositions. Guest

recording artist. Andy Widders-Ellis will premier original compositions
for an upcoming album of his upbeat, jazz-influenced music. Order
tickets today. Call the LCC Box Office at 726-2202. Box Office hours

are 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

DAILY MASS

A daily Lent mass will be held at noon in PE 231. Call Campus Ministry,
ext. 2814, for more information.

LIBRARY WORKSHOP

The LCC Library will host an on-line information searching workshop for
librarians on Saturday, February 27.
Lane-Douglas Regional Library Group.
McClellan or Kathleen Wiederholt,

Gallery hours are
8 a.m. to 5

This event is sponsored by the
For more information, call Nola

ext. 2355.

NEW EXTENSIONS FOR STUDENT EMPLOYEMENT SERVICE

Joan Adams, Coordinator - ext. 2326

Shirley Perry, Employment Specialist - ext. 2859
Becky Newcombe, Employment Specialist - ext. 2822
Laura Hull, CWS Assistant

Please make a note of these changes in the staff directory.

ext. 2217

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Senior Companion Project Director, Community Education, Management
Administrator, closes March 4.

Computer Lab Aide, two positions open. Instructional Computing
Technology, Aide IV, these positions do not work during Christmas,
spring, or summer breaks, closes March 8.

-ADS-

LAST CHANCE FOR DAFFODILS' - It's daffodil time for the American

Diabetes Association again! Please call Sally Gover, ext. 2576 or
683-5203 (evenings). All orders must be received and paid for by
February 25 for delivery to campus on March 4, Your dollars will go for
research, education and detection of diabetes.



Thursday, February 25, 1988
Week 8 of Winter Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Interactive Videodisc Courseware Demo, 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., CEN 423C

YOUR OPINIONS ARE NEEDED

LCC is beginning a process to reexamine its mission, goals, and vision for
the future. As part of the process, all contracted staff will be asked to
complete the Community College Goals Inventory (CCGI). You should receive
the survey during the first week of March. Developed by the Educational
Testing Service, the CCGI is designed to stimulate discussion on a
community college's policy and present and future directions. The results
will be used as a tool to guide future planning, budgeting, and marketing
activities. Responses to the CCGI will be completely anonymous. Your
opinions and perceptions of LCC are important, so don't forget to complete
this questionnaire! For further information, call Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts
at ext. 2576.

REMINDER

Faculty comprehensive evaluations are due to Personnel Services before
March 1.

BEACH LOTS RECEIVED

LCC Foundation has been deeded two lots in the Bayshore Two subdivision at
Waldport by Ms. Harriet Martin of Florence. The Foundation thanks A1 Owens

and Harry and Anne Tammen of the Siuslaw Center and Heceta House staffs for

their help in arranging the gift. Anyone who would like to buy the lots at
a modest price (septic and utilities are in) may contact Larry Romine at
ext. 2303..

EARN GRADUATE CREDIT ON CAMPUS

"Programs in the Community College," a class offered through the Division
of Educational Policy and Management at the University of Oregon, will be
offered on the LCC main campus spring term. The course, consisting of
three sessions, will be coordinated and co-taught by Ken Kempner, DEPM, and
the Executive Administratorsof LCC:

Session I

"Student Services and Finance-Administration"

Thursday, March 31: 4 to 9 p.m. & Friday, April 1: 1 to 5 p.m.
Jack Carter, Vice President for Student Services
Dick Hillier, Vice President for Administrative Services

Session II

"Academic and Vocational Programs"
Thursday, May 12: 4 to 9 p.m. & Friday, May 13: 1 to 5 p.m.
Jacqueline Belcher, Vice President for Instruction

Session III

"Policy and Governance"
Thursday, May 26: 4 to 9 p.m. & Friday, May 27: 1 to 5 p.m.
Richard M. Turner III, President
Larry Warford, Executive Dean

Students can earn three credits by registering for EDPM 554 or earn one

credit per session by enrolling in EDPM 505, Reading in Community College
Programs. Students not admitted to a University of Oregon graduate program
can register through the U of O Community Education Program. For more
information, call Larry Warford at ext. 2302.

ABSENTEE BALLOT APPLICATIONS AVAILABLE

Voters who will be out of town at the time of the March 22 board member

election may get absentee ballot applications from George Alvergue in
Social Science, ext. 2433. Lane County Elections will send out ballots up
to five days preceeding the election; after that, absentee voters must go
to the Elections office to cast ballots ahead of the actual election. The

week of the election is also LCC's spring break time.



FAREWELL PARTY - All staff are invited to attend a reception honoring
Dee Tipping on Friday, February 26, between 2 and 3:30 p.in., in the
Board Room, Dee has been an executive secretary in the office of
student services for over four years. Come wish her welll

PROFESSOR TO SPEAK

William H. Boyer, Emeritus Professor of Education from the University of
Hawaii, will talk about the future of America and its transition to the

21st century tomorrow at 11 a.m, in FOR 309 and at 2 p.m. in CEN 8,
Boyer has developed programs and courses in war prevention,
environmental education, comparative ideology, alternative futures, and
public planning. His proposals for war prevention were used by the
Oregon Democratic Party as the basis for the 1986 State Platform on

Foreign Policy.

Dr.

BROCHURES AVAILABLE - New 1987-88 community college brochures are
available from High School Relations in the Admissions Office,

professionally-done brochure lists the advantages of attending a
community college and provides a program guide of Oregon community
colleges. For further information and orders, please contact Shan Titus
or Ginger Yamamoto at ext. 2688.

This

MISSING - We are missing our large plastic LCC banner which we use for

display purposes. It is white with red lettering that says "GO FOR
SUCCESS." Please contact Shan Titus or Ginger Yamamoto at ext. 2688 if
you know its location.

FRIDAY

- Identifying Substance Abuse, 9 a.m., Board Room

- FRIDAY FORUM will show

about old growth forests, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., at the north end of
the cafeteria.

Friends of the Cathedral Forest,
(I

a videoIt

- FRIDAY FORUM will have voter registration materials and absentee
ballot applications, 9 a.m, to 2 p.m., at the north end of the
cafeteria.

- Future of America Lecture, 11 a.m., FOR 309 (See story)

- Bid specifications due to Purchasing for April 13 Board Meeting

- Farewell Party for Dee Tipping, 2 to 3:30 p.m.. Board Room

The Renaissence Room, LCC's own Student
Run Restaurant. Is happy for the oppor

tunity to serve you. WELCOME....

Feb. 29-Mar 4
Utoinielfii

p)©(g!l]l

WEEK OF:

$4.00

TUESDAY - Mar. 1

Sunset Glow Mocktail

Mandarin Shrimp Toast
Chinese-Style Chicken w/Peppers i Nuts
Peach Tartlet

THURSDAY - Mar. 3

Peach & Cream Mocktail

Black Bean Soup w/California Salsa
Seafood in Filo Surprise w/Curried
Carrots & Spinach

Peach Melba

ALL THE ABOVE ARE SERVED WITH: Your choice of soup or salad, bread.
Beverages not included.butter and dessert.
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COMING SOON

The first step in successful grantsmanship is finding appropriate funding
sources. The second step is convincing that source that you've got a great
idea and that their money will be well spent. Coming soon to the LCC
Learning Resource Center is a Grant Resource Library that pulls together
into one place on campus a variety of materials that can help you look for
money and write compelling applications. Watch The Daily for details.
Diane Dann, Grant Office, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592

EXCELLENCE RECOGNIZED

LCC's Career Information Center received the 1987-88 LES ADKINS award for

career guidance excellence from the Career Information System Board at a
recent conference held in Eugene.. The award was established to provide a
mechanism to recognize outstanding achievement by professionals and
institutions in their work in the career development of youth and adults
throughout the state of Oregon.

LCC's Career Information Center was started in 1973 by Margie Lorence based
on groundwork laid by Betty-Coe de Broekert.
center from 1979 to 1983 when Jean Conklin took over,

award Jean said.

Service Associates that staff the center. In addition, the Career

Information Center has received strong institutional support from John
Bernham, Director of Counseling, and from Vice President of Student

Services Jack Carter. It is very gratifying to be recognized for one of
the integral services LCC provides its students— the assistance we offer
in career guidance."

FUTURE BUSINESS LEADERS COMPETE

About 300 students plus 30 teachers and parents were on campus last
Saturday for the high school Future Business Leaders of America district

office skills competition. Representatives from 17 high schools in this
area competed for the right to go to state and national office skills
competitions.
district contest,

Harpole of LCC's Office Administration faculty,
won the 1987 State Department of Education award as best postsecondary
vocational program in Oregon.

COLLEGE HIGH CONFERENCE HELD

A College High Student Conference will be held on the LCC campus this
Wednesday,
participate,

transition from high school to college. Sessions are planned in Future
Work Trends, Career Planning Ideas, Study Skills Workshops, as well as LCC

tours and opportunities to sit in an LCC class. Many LCC staff members are
participating.

Students in LCC's College High Program,
college credits while fulfilling high school graduation requirements,
earned credits transfer to most colleges and universities. Currently,
seven high schools participate in the College High Program. The number of
students in the program has nearly doubled in the last three years. Judith
said, "The high quality of the program and the important community service
it provides are the reasons for the program's continued growth and
success."

Phyllis Ryan coordinated the
Commenting on the

Part of the excellence can be attributed to the Student

This was the second consecutive year that LCC hosted the

and the second year that it was facilitated by Greg
That's the program which

Approximately 150 students from several area high schools will
The purpose of the conference is to provide information for

coordinated by Judith Gabriel, earn
The

TAX INFORMATION BOOKLETS

The Explanation of Tax Reform Act of 1986 for Individuals (Pub. 920) and
for Business (Pub. 921) are available free at the Information desk, first
floor of the Administration Building. Rose Holeman, Personnel Services,
ext. 2584



FREE EXTRAVAGANZA

Perfonning Arts and Mass Coironunication students will showcase a free
program of music, acting, and film Tuesday, March 1 at noon in the
Performing Arts Theatre. Spend your afternoon being soothed, tickled,
and titillated. The program will feature a scene from "Crimes of the
Heart," music by Bach, and a film by Jim Siebert.

ON THE AIRWAVES

Lynne Swift, counselor in Training & Development, Jan Brandstrom,
counselor, and Jean Conklin, coordinator of the Career Information
Center, will be interviewed on the KWAX program "Oregon Tonight" on
Wednesday, March 2, 6:15 to 7 p.m. They will talk about careers, career

development, job trends, and LCC resources and programs to assist career
decision-making.

LCC STUDENTS PERFORM COMIC DRAMA

THE HOT L BALTIMORE, a comedy-drama, will be performed at LCC's Blue
Door Theatre on March 3, at 4:30 p.m., and March 4-5 at 8 p.m.
play, written by Lanford Wilson and voted Best American Play 1972-73 by
the New York Drama Critics Circle, will be performed by LCC students.

The play is about the residents of a run-down hotel who are about to be
thrown out into the streets,

to take care of each other and to help their neighbors realize the best
in themselves,

residents.

The

Its drama concerns the failure of people

The comedy is in the everyday encounters among the

Tickets are $3 for the evening shows and $1.50 for the afternoon
opening,
at 726-2202 between 9 a.m.

Buy them at the door or in advance by calling the box office
and 1 p.m. weekdays.

APPRECIATION NOTED

I truly appreciate the expressions of congratulations I received on
winning the Vocational Education Award,
to:

I would like to extend thanks

Lauri Patterson and Larry Murray, for all their support, advice,
and patience over the past two years. I will miss Lauri very much.

Ron Mitchell and Jim Ellison, for actively encouraging their staff
to take chances and try new ideas in order to expand and promote
computer access to all of LCC's student population.

"The Dynamic Duo," Alen Bahret of the Center Lab and Tom Taylor of
Electronic Services, for solving some horrendous hardware and software
problems, and making things work like they should.

Heidi von Ravensberg—student, friend, and lab assistant
extraordinaire, for opening the eyes of many of us to the tremendous
potential of computer technology for the visually impaired, and the
possibility of making that technology available at LCC. Anne Bacon

HCNMY TUESDAY UEDNESOAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Soup: Htat Ball Soup
Crtan oF Chicken & Hush.

Chili 1,15; UO

Utgttabit Bisqut

Thrre Bean Soup
Chili

Crean oF Hushroon Soup

BeeF Vegetable Soup

BeeF Barley Soup

Corn ChoMber Soup
Chili

Sau&age and Bean Soup
Turkey Gunbo

ChiliChili

CaFeteria

Hot Foods

Roast BeeF $1.65

Tanale Pie $1.50

Open Faced Chicken San.

Fried Chicken 1.45

Heal Bails & Cheese Shells 1.45 BeeF Noodle 1.45
1.75 Nonte Carlo Sand. 155

Veal Pamesan 1.45 Chicken Noodle Bake l.SS

Baked Han/Nustard sauce 1.45

Cheese Drean l.PS

Captain's Plate l.PS

Turkey Burger u/Bravy 1.45
Snoned Sausage Sand. 1.45Cheese Turkey Sand. 1.45

Vegetable: Genaan Carrots

Buttered Peas

Hashed Potatoes

Zucchini

Nixed Vegetables
Hashed Potatoes

Buttered Spinach
Uhole Kernel Corn

Hashed Potatoes

Broccoli

Buttered Carrots

Hashbrown Potatoes

Brussell Sprouts
Yellou Uai Beans

Hashed Potatoes

Snack Bar Taco $1.10

Chili Dog 1.45
Hot Turkey Sandtich 1,85

Taco $1.10

SoFt Bvrrito $1,40

Fried Chicken 1,45

Taco $1,1D; Tostada $1.10
Hot BeeF SandMich 1.95

u^Potatoes

Taco $1.10; Enchilada
only 1,15; M/beans 1.56

Hot Turkey Sandwich 1,85

Taco $1.10

Chill Burger 1,75
Fried Chicken 1.45

Hini Lunch: Tanale Pie, Veg. Salad
Roll 4 butter. 1.50

Heast Balls & Shells, Veg
Salad, Roll 4 Butter i.SO

BeeF Hoodie, Veg., Salad.
Roll 4 Btr. I.SD

Chicken Noodle, Veg.,
Salad, Roll 4 Butter 1.50

Turkey Burger, Veg.
Roll 4 Btr. 1.50

Vegetarian; English Chelet 1.50 Broccoli Cheese Pie l.SQ Celery Bake

$1.50

Zucchini Casserole 1.50 Italian Baked Rice

1.50

Lunch Uagon
Special

Roast BeeF,

Potatoes, Peas, Roll
4 Butter 2.45

Fried Chicken, Potatoes,

Hixed Veg., Roll 4 Btr. 2.25
eel' L Butter 2.25

Veal Parmesan, Potatoes

Corn, Roll 4 Butter
$2.40

Baked Han, Hashbrouns

Carrots, Roll
4 Butter 2.45

Captain- *:ate,
Frencn Fries

RolI 4 Butter 1.95


